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NUCOR CORPORATION CERTIFICATION  
 
STATEMENT ON PER- AND POLYFLUOROALKYL (PFAS) SUBSTANCES 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
Nucor carefully evaluates information provided by its materials suppliers for the presence of 
per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) including Perfluorooctanoic Acid (PFOA), 
Perfluorooctyl Sulfonate (PFOS), and PFOA substitutes including certain linear and branched 
perfluorocarboxylic acids (C9-C14 PFCAs), their salts and related substances, in all materials 
used in support of Nucor’s steel products manufacturing.  While Nucor does not test its steel 
products for the presence of these PFAS substances, Nucor does not directly or indirectly 
utilize these chemicals in any of its manufacturing processes.   
 
Per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) are globally regulated as toxic chemicals and 
substances of very high concern (SVHC) under programs including Registration, Evaluation, 
Authorization and Restriction of Chemicals (REACH) Regulation (EC 1907/2006), EU 
Regulation 2019/1021 on Persistent Organic Pollutants (POPs), Toxic Substances Control Act 
(TSCA), Emergency Planning Community Right-to-Know Act (EPCRA), and California 
Proposition 65, among other environmental and consumer product safety laws.  Additionally, 
recent EU regulation 2021/1297 further restricts the use of PFOA substitutes, including certain 
linear and branched perfluorocarboxylic acids (C9-C14 PFCAs), their salts and related 
substances. 
 
Article 33(1) of the EU REACH Regulation requires that Nucor, as the manufacturer of an 
article that contains more than 0.1% of an SVHC, supply the recipient of the article with 
sufficient information, available to the supplier, to allow safe use of the article including, as a 
minimum, the name of that substance.  Similarly, EPCRA Section 313 requires Nucor to 
supply notification to its customers of listed toxic chemicals above certain regulatory 
thresholds contained in its products.  To the extent that a Nucor product contains a REACH 
SVHC or listed EPCRA toxic chemical above the regulatory thresholds, Nucor supplies this 
information on its safety data sheets (SDS), which are provided to each purchaser at the time 
of purchase, and available at https://www.nucor.com/certifications/ or upon written request. 
 
If you need additional information on a specific Nucor steel product, please contact: 

 
Victoria Morton 
Environmental Engineer 
Nucor Corporation  
1915 Rexford Road 
Charlotte, NC 28211  
USA 
+1.704.366.7000 Telephone 
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